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SUBJECT/TITLE
Relating to property taxes

SPONSOR
Rep. Brent Yonts

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Sheriff

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

Amend KRS 134.020 to allow taxpayers to make estimated real property tax payments three times a year; require sheriff to accept conforming payments; allow sheriff a 1% fee on all received payments; amend KRS 133.220 and 134.140 to conform; make Act apply to tax assessment years beginning on or after January 1, 2001.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact BR 1557 (SB 136) is indeterminable.  The measure allows taxpayers to pay taxes by installment.  Taxpayers who have difficulty paying taxes in a timely manner under the current system may find this method easier to comply with, therefore saving penalties associated with being delinquent.  It is impossible to predict how many taxpayers would choose to pay their taxes using this method or how delinquency fees would be impacted under this system.  However, representatives of Sheriffs Offices and the Director of the Kentucky Sheriffs Association indicated the impact could be moderate to significant on the administrative costs of their offices.


The bill allows taxpayers to pay real property tax payments three times per year.  The bill allows a 1% fee to the Sheriffs Offices for accepting  the payments.  To assess the impact on the Sheriffs Offices, interviews were conducted with the Sheriff from Franklin and Pulaski Counties.  Also representatives from the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office and the Director of the Kentucky Sheriffs Association were interviewed.  The concern from these individuals mainly dealt with additional staff to collect the taxes three times per year instead of the current annual tax collection cycle.  The Sheriffs or their representatives felt it would be necessary to hire full-time staff rather than using part-time or seasonal employees.  Not only would there be additional staff required but benefits paid to those employees would increase.


The interviewees indicated an increase in other administrative costs associated with collecting taxes three times per year.  Postage expenses for these offices could be radically affected.  Paperwork and storage would be affected.  Additionally, the representatives from Jefferson County indicated their computer systems would have to be re-configured to accommodate this change.  The interviewees felt the 1% fee on payments received would not be adequate to cover the additional administrative expenses these counties would incur.
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